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Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Committee Room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Wednesday 25th February 2015 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Ken Davies, Richard Watt, Neil Ingram, Cliff Beevers, Norma McGeever, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Anne Wimberley, Gordon Miller, Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, Susan Perriss, PC Steven McKenna, Councillors Dominic Heslop and Ricky Henderson. 
Visitor: Joanna Cherry (SNP candidate for the forthcoming Westminster elections) and Jim Ferguson.
1. Apologies –Ingrid Donaldson, Councillor Bill Henderson and Anthea Grierson (new HT of JGPS). 
2. Minutes of January 27th Meeting and Matters Arising: 

*  Transport Scotland: Helen had still not had a response from Transport Scotland about safety issues on Baberton Mains View. She had written again. 
*  BM Wynd: Neil had understood that Juniper Green Primary had not written to CEC about joining the pilot scheme for school exclusion zones. Ian had reminded Ingrid who had then contacted CEC.  Following that, Cliff, Bill and Lloyd Richardson had joined Ingrid at 8.15am on 6th February to observe the traffic chaos caused by selfish drivers. Ingrid had explained that she was often subject to verbal abuse from both residents and parents as she tried her best to police the area with the help of her janitorial staff. The convenor of the relevant committee had responded to Ingrid’s letter to say that the schools in phase 1 of the pilot scheme had been chosen, so CEC would now await the outcomes from the pilot before any further action was taken. 
*  Fireworks: Richard had circulated correspondence to JGCC members about the annual Currie, Balerno and District Round Table fireworks display shortly after the previous meeting. 
*  Village Hall sign: Richard had informed Andy Edwards that the new village hall sign had been erected, clearing the way for the installation of directional signs to the hall on Lanark Road. The village hall committee was pursuing the matter of signage from Baberton Mains Drive with the Roads Department and their request now looked as if it would be honoured. Richard would find  out if a date had been arranged for the installation of signs on Lanark Road. Action: Richard
*   Facebook update: Russell reported that for a fee of £10.00 Facebook would promote JGCC’s page in the locality. It was agreed that this would be worth paying for. Action: Ken
*  Vic and Cliff had represented JGCC at the C&B News Community Awards evening at Baberton Golf Club. It had been an enjoyable evening and it was particularly pleasing that Leslie Hannaford had won the major award for his many contributions to local life, not least taking responsibility for Juniper Green’s flower tubs and helping with reading at the primary school.
*  Neil’s request to the post office …see the final sentence in the planning report this month.
 3. Reports and recent meetings: 

3.1  Secretary: there had been no licensing applications for our area over the past month.

3.2  Treasurer: there was £468.10 in the No. 1 Account and £6,174.66 in No.2 Account. 
The costs of the Baberton Mains History website were still 
awaited. In response to Ken’s 
request for an AGM no more than 3 months from the end of the financial year, it was agreed 
that a date in the first week of June would be ideal, at a venue yet to be decided. The Village 
Hall Organisation would be asked if there was an evening free in the chosen week; if not, 
the Church or the golf club would be approached. Action: Cliff

3.3  Monthly local planning matters - report sent separately: the latest revision of the LDP 
would not be available for consideration until May owing to the proposed Cammo 
development having been called in by  the Scottish government. Dominic suggested that 
this might result in LDP3, as the removal of Cammo together with proposed developments 
in the Water of Leith corridor in favour of development of the northern part of the Garden 
District would effectively spell the end of LDP2, though LDP3 might be treated as a 
modification of LDP2 rather than as an entirely new plan. The conservative group was 
moving to get a planning meeting in March to try to forestall any move to LDP3 and the 
possibility of the government taking matters into their own hands to avoid further delay. 
Ricky commented that there might be another chance to object to the plans for 
Curriemuirend Park, but the window of opportunity would be very short. Party in-fighting 
would not be in the public interest. The planning officers were opposed to any solution 
involving the northern Garden District. Ken suggested that government figures for 
population growth in Edinburgh were questionable. Susan commented that NHS figures 
indicated a pressing and unfulfilled need for housing for families and elderly people, Ricky 
adding that many more single person houses were required. There was a general discussion, 
particularly of the issues relating to Curriemuirend Park, in which the frustrations generated 
by continuing uncertainty and delay over LDP2 were vigorously expressed. 

Neil thought the new SESplan, which had also been delayed, would come out in May, with 
consultation beginning in July. It might involve a revision of the number of houses to be 
built in each 5 year phase.


Neil had received a letter from the Post Office saying that the continued need for delivery 
boxes on Belmont Road would be looked into.
3.4  Meetings;
At the NP Environment and Transport Group, attended by Neil, there had been 
discussion of the roll-out of the new recycling system. A stand at the Farmers’ Market to 
publicise it had been proposed. Other matters discussed were the withdrawal of subsidised 
bus services and the review of community and accessible transport. There was also a 
proposal to do 
away with all day bus lanes in favour of rush hour only lanes. This would 
cause difficulty for cyclists at a time when cycling was being encouraged. Ricky indicated 
that there would be a trial period of 18 months, with monitoring of the effects on traffic, 
including cyclists.
Cliff had attended the JG Village Hall committee meeting where the details of the 
forthcoming ceilidh on 28 February had been discussed, as had a ‘Pedestrians’ sign to the 
hall from Baberton Mains Drive
Richard, Neil and Cliff had attended the talk at the SWCF meeting delivered by Willie 

Towers of the 
Hutton Institute on the Land Capability Study. Scotland was losing to 
development the equivalent area of the land occupied by the town of Dunfermline every 
year.  Cliff, with Archie Clark of SWCF, had been invited to the Cockburn Association 
meeting discussing population statistics which was to be followed up with a meeting at the 
National Registers of Scotland on 4 March.  

 4. Police report: Steve reported that there had been few incidents in Juniper Green and Baberton 
Mains, though a van and a house had been broken into on Baberton Mains Drive and 
property stolen from both. Ken said that youths were again riding motor bikes on 
Curriemuirend Park. Numerous phone calls had been made to the police to no apparent 
effect.

Vic had reported a youth selling cleaning materials at the door, whose behavior had seemed 
suspicious.

4.1  Safety committee meeting: Helen asked if someone could stand in for her at the Safety 
meeting of 2nd March at the Oxgangs Centre, when the subject of motorbikes at 
Curriemuirend Park would be raised.
 5. JGCC matters:

5.1  JG Farmers Market: Gordon had nothing to add to his previous suggestion that the 
market might become the focus for sporting awards.

Anne told the meeting of her plans for an Easter egg competition; she was looking for 
volunteers to buy Easter eggs as prizes for the Easter egg hunt to be based at the March 
market. She would be in charge of the Fair Trade stall at the February market where Alistair 
Darling would judge the Fair Trade bookmark competition organized by JGPS.

It was agreed that another publicity meeting would be worth organizing to consider themes 
for the next three markets. Richard would choose a date. Action: Richard 


It was suggested that the Friends of Curriemuirend Park might bring an exercise bike to the 
March market as a means of fund-raising. Nick had proposed a white board at the village 
hall door to advertise particular attractions at the market. 

5.2  Private road east of Bloomiehall Park - update from CEC:

Helen had reminded Dominic of the email she had sent soon after the previous meeting.  He 
had written to Iain Strachan, Principal Solicitor of CEC, who had promised to look into the 
legal situation, particularly with regard to ownership.



5.3  Progress on SMART goals for 2015: The Westminster hustings had received 
backing from Balerno CC and Currie CC and the newly formed Colinton CC had also been 
alerted.  The date of Tuesday 28th April at 7.30pm in Juniper Green Parish Church had been 
fixed so as not to clash with the announced televised leaders’ debates. The five candidates 
known to JGCC had been notified.

Rob Melville had said he would be unable to organize the 2015 football competition. A 
walking football competition had been suggested as an alternative, though it was also 
proposed that Alan MacNab might be asked if he would take on the existing tournament.

The new head teacher at JGPS, Anthea Grierson, hoped to be at our next meeting, where 
we could discuss the gala idea, probably for 2016.

Jim had ordered trees for planting at Curriemuirend Park and would approach JGPS for 
help from the pupils. Craig Dunlop was aware of the scheme. 


Gordon intended to ask the Neighbourhood Partnership for a grant towards the 
organization of the annual cross-country event. Another possible sport for which the Park 
would be very suitable was frisbee golf. Cliff suggested putting together a package to the 
NP for 
funding, bearing in mind that money would be awarded in advance of any events.

5.4  Report on EACC meeting on 31 Jan.: Helen had attended the EACC workshop 
devised to make the organization fit for purpose. She felt the meeting had been successful 
and had produced valuable ideas for ways in which CCs could learn from and support each 
other. EACC was seeking financial help from CCs to develop these ideas and had asked for 
donations of £100. It was agreed that JGCC would adopt Tollcross CC’s view that £50 
would be sufficient in the interim and to offer to donate this sum. Action: Ken

5.5  Interactive map on website:

As part of the Baberton History project a website was being planned with money from the 
PNP grant and book sales, roughly £2000. The content of the new website would be 
derived from the research undertaken in the earlier phases of the project.  A meeting to 
discuss ideas for the website had been held the week before with Ruth Thomas, designer of 
the JGCC website.  One exciting idea discussed had been that of an interactive map.  Cliff 
believed that it would be good to have this map on the JGCC website for the following 
reasons: it could draw on content already present elsewhere on the JG300 site and 
it would 
have the potential to reach out for new information on all parts of the JGCC area, collecting
images and stories covered neither in the new content from the BM research nor in JG300.  
It could, for example, enable a user to click on a “road”, or “school” and find out what else 
was currently known about that road or the school. It might require more funding from the 
community fund to provide the requisite database behind the scenes to drive the interactive 
map concept. It was agreed that JGCC would donate up to £500 from the Community Fund 
towards developing an interactive map.
 6. Councillors’ corner: Dominic would keep us posted on the Conservative group’s proposal for a 
March meeting on the LDP.
 7.  AOCB:

7.1  Request from Currie and District Horticultural Society: it was agreed to donate 
£125 to the Horticultural Society.

7.2  Health and well-being event, Sat 16 May, 10am-2pm: Heather Levy and Norma had 
been asked to help with this meeting being organized by Currie CC. Norma had not yet 
heard from the chair, Allister MacKillop.

7.3  Police survey: JGCC had been asked to respond to a survey of local policing. Cliff and 
Richard were deputised to complete the survey on behalf of the committee. Action: Cliff 
and Richard

7.4  Anything else: Gordon asked the councillors about the future of the Saughton Sports 
Complex following a meeting between Edinburgh Leisure and various sports bodies at 
which it appeared that the city was trying to hand over responsibility for the complex to its 
users. He offered to forward Ricky a copy of the minutes. Ricky would investigate the 
situation.
8.  Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.: the next meeting would be held at 7.00 
p.m. on Wednesday 25th March in the village hall committee room.
____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson,   ___  /  ____ /  ___


